VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES (ROUGH DRAFT)

October 21, 2008

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. Members present were: Mrs. Rachel Webb, Mrs. Mrs. Karen Madriaga, Mr. Hoe Yong, Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher, Mrs. Lora Schell, and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mrs. Kim Wood was absent Mrs. Janay Sutton was a visitor. Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mrs. Madriaga made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.018) 
Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the regular meeting Minutes from September 9, 2008. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.19) 

REPORTS

Staffing – Mr. Dennis reported that an ad hoc committee met and interviewed for a new second grade teacher. Our new teacher is Mrs. Dana Willoughby. 
Student Achievement – Mr. Dennis reported that of our teachers participated in an all day school-wide professional development. They concentrated on pacing guides and individual student score results from MAP, Think Link and STAR. All grade level teams developed plans to group students in more specified areas. There will be a one hour professional development with Des Carte, which has a data base of instructional ideas for skills for students. Our special education teachers are going to meet with River Region Cooperative and talk about technical support for students who did not meet the NCLB AYP requirements.
September Budget – The council reviewed the September budget. Mrs. Madriaga made a motion to approve the budget. Mr. Yong seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.20).
Committee Reports –All the SBDM committees have met and have a chairperson and recording secretary. 

Accident Reports –The council reviewed the Accident Reports. There are no issues that need to be addressed.

MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 11, 2008 at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. 
INFORMATION

Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher is our parent representative for the Parent Advisory Group that meets with Mrs. Johnston. We started our Target for Academics Homework Assistance Program. Our Celebration Award Assembly for students will be October 27th. The For-You Resource Center has started the Cradle School Class one Friday afternoon a month and Girl Power (4th and 5th grade girls) meets once a month. We will be celebrating Red Ribbon Week October 27 – 31st. The Science Mobile Lab will be here October 28 – 30th.
AGENDA ITEMS
Some of the agenda items for the November meeting will include: New ESS Assistant hires, report from the Curriculum Committee about handwriting and discussions concerning the need for keyboarding skills for 3rd grade students, Special Education professional development, Committee Reports, Budget for September, and the Accident Report.
ADJOURN

Mrs. Webb made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:45 p.m.  Mr. Yong seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.21)

